Girdwood Cemetery Committee

April 4, 2018 
 Info Session Notes

1PM Meeting was scheduled for this day but there is not a quorum or chair attending.
Attending are: Cathy Frost, Eryn Boone
MOA staff:  Kyle Kelley and Margaret Tyler

Group decided to review the current status of Cemetery as the last meeting was in January.


GBOS approved expense to CRW to complete the Schematic Design Plan, just under $50,000, and made it clear that this was the last that the Girdwood Service Area would pay toward this project.  The plan is to seek areawide bonding and other sources for construction funds.

MOA purchasing refused to allow CRW to be used as a term contractor for this, as CRW completed the original feasibility study for the Cemetery.  Purchasing regulations require that the Schematic Design Plan goes out for competitive bid.

Kyle has drafted a Request for Proposals (RFP). His RFP includes background information, outlines the deliverables to be received, and states the vision of the cemetery that the committee has discussed.  

The schematic design phase will provide a cost estimate for construction, outline permitting required to complete the construction, discuss phased approach to construction, and an open house for community to review the draft plan.
RFP should go out to bid in the next couple of weeks, and would be posted for about 3 weeks.  Once it closes, a review committee will be formed, and they’ll select the contractor to complete the Schematic Design.

It’s possible that there may be a site visit by a cemetery designer in the fall.

Group also discusses the MOA/GBOS quarterly meeting, which was held in Anchorage in January.  At that meeting, Bill Falsey, City Manager, discussed with GBOS and Tommy that bonding for this cemetery could be difficult to pass in an areawide vote.  Group discussed that Eagle River has also been interested in a cemetery, and that the two projects would likely have better success if they went in on bonding together.  Tommy has been working with HLB, Debbie Ossiander (Eagle River), and John Rodda (MOA Parks and Rec) on this.

Group will tentatively meet next on: 

Wednesday, May 16, 2018 at 1PM 
Adjourn

Girdwood Cemetery Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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